
OMGAA

OSSEO-MAPLE GROVE ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION

SECRETARY’S REPORT
January 17, 2006
Chair:
Meeting called to order by Mike Parenteau, President at 7:20 p.m.

Attending:
Mike Parenteau, Dave Ditty, Gary Fena, Tom Goltz, Steve Larson, Don Myhre, Paul Sperl, Ron Torfin, Jeff Young, Bob Usset, Ward Wallner and Tim Murphy

Not Attending:
None
Open Forum:

None

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for the month of December 2005 meeting were submitted by Tim Murphy for board review and approval.




Motion to approve minutes was made by Don Myhre




Seconded by Ward Wallner




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
Account balances and summary of activity for the period ended January 17, 2006 were submitted by Tom Goltz for board review and approval.




Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl 




Seconded by Ron Torfin




Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Tom stated that he is investigating a change to the accounting system so that OMGAA can designate dollars in sub- accounts for specific purposes in one checking account (e.g. Scholarship Program).  This will allows us to carry over balances from year to year for specific purposes.  Tom also reported that Mystify Your Web has reported that it is ready to test transactions for on-line registration.  Given the timing of the improvements, a decision had to be made to not offer on-line registration for this summer’s program.  Hopefully everything will be ready to go for Fall Ball registrations.  A discussion amongst the board took place regarding the issue of not offering on-line registration; however, the problems of last year require us to be certain that the program works accurately.  There was discussion about hiring a data entry firm to record registrations into our database so that league directors can quickly receive the information.  Tom also asked the board for any changes to the 2006 handbook.
Directors Reports:
Tournament Director:  Gary Fena will be recruiting a coordinator for the league tournaments. 

Traveling Fastpitch Director:  Bob Usset brought up various budget issues to be clarified.  Bob announced that the Fast Pitch Traveling Softball Coaches Selection Committee has recommended the following individuals be approved as the “A” team coaches for 2006:


10U
Marci Sadler

12U
Steve Sadler

14U 
Mike Bies

16U 
Bob Usset


18U
Gary Eveland


18U
Scott Baumgartner



Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Jeff Young



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Junior Traveling Director:  Dave Ditty discussed the timing of the tryouts with all players using the Plymouth Dome for both hitting and fielding.  There will need to be very good organization in order to ensure all players have sufficient time for their tryout.  Dave announced that the Junior Traveling Baseball Coaches Selection Committee has recommended the following individuals be approved as the “A” team coaches for 2005:


10 year old
Open

11 year old
Vince Palyan 


12 year old
Jim Bauer 


13 year old
Open


14 year old
Dave Ditty 


15 year old
Open 

Dave has entered teams for tournaments for those teams that have an open coaching position.  Other coaches will be determined based on availability. 



Motion to approve was made by Ward Wallner



Seconded by Bob Usset



Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Dave reported that he and Jim Croft have been selling ads for the handbook.  Dave mentioned several businesses that have agreed to buy ads.  He will work with Tom to prepare the ads for printing in the handbook.  Dave is looking at additional fund raising opportunities.

Senior House League Director:  Paul Sperl discussed rule changes that he intends to implement for the 2006 season.  Those changes will be spelled out in the handbook.  Each team in the 14/15 leagues will receive a new -3 bat.  Thereafter, the use of an illegal bat will be cause for ejection from the game with no warnings issued.  Paul and Steve Larson will develop a chart of “legal” bats for each league to be published in the handbook.

Junior House League Director:
Steve Larson has met with the league coordinators and is looking for one more coordinator.  Steve discussed the tryout procedures and the flyer that will be prepared for the elementary school “Wednesday Envelopes” that include the registration dates and times.  It was decided to have baseball information on one side of the flyer and Fastpitch information on the other side.
Vice President:  Ward Wallner reminded the board that Twins Night is scheduled for June 9, 2006 – Friday Night after school is out.  The Twins will hold 1100 tickets for OMGAA.  Ward stated that he will take the lead on data entry for the registration information.  

President:
Mike Parenteau has contacted the IRS regarding OMGAA’s status on its 501(c) 3 application.  We are 5 months into the process, but it could be several more weeks until we find out the decision.  Once obtained, the non-profit status will be retroactive to the date of the application.  Mike stated that the Newsletter is at the printers.
Unfinished Business:
New Directors Positions:  Mike Parenteau and Bob Usset presented a job description for the proposed Training and Development Director.  They proposed that a coordinator position will be created for both Fastpitch and baseball.  Jeff Young, Steve Larson and Tom Goltz presented the job description for the Information Technology Director position.  This position will also be responsible for communications and our phone message system.  

Theses new positions require a change to the OMGAA by-laws to be effective.  Mike Parenteau will arrange for publication and for a vote on the changes at the February meeting.  
Don Myhre announced that he would like to be considered for the Information Technology Director position.  He teaches Information Technology in the Osseo School District and has extensive experience.  On the condition that the By-Law changes will be approved at the next meeting, a motion for the Board to appoint Don Myhre as the Information Technology director was made



Motion to approve was made by Ward Wallner


Seconded by Paul Sperl 



Motion was voice approved unanimously

Don Myhre then resigned his position as Equipment Director.  A new Equipment Director will be recruited.  
Budget approvals:
The Board approved the various budgets for the programs as follows:


Junior House League Budget:



Motion to approve was made by Steve Larson 



Seconded by Tom Goltz 



Motion was voice approved unanimously


Senior House League Budget:



Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl



Seconded by Tom Goltz 



Motion was voice approved unanimously


Traveling Fastpitch Budget:



Motion to approve was made by Bob Usset 



Seconded by Tom Goltz 



Motion was voice approved unanimously


Senior Traveling Budget:



Motion to approve was made by Ron Torfin 



Seconded by Tom Goltz 



Motion was voice approved unanimously

At a special budget review meeting prior to this board meeting the following budgets were approved:

Junior Traveling Budget as presented at the budget review meeting and submitted electronically to Tom Goltz:

Motion to approve was made by Jeff Young

Seconded by Tom Goltz

Motion was voice approved unanimously

House Fastpitch Budget as presented at the budget review meeting and submitted electronically to Tom Goltz:



Motion to approve was made by Paul Sperl 



Seconded by Tom Goltz 



Motion was voice approved unanimously

 

Mike Parenteau will meet with Ron Meulners regarding the Adapted Softball budget.
New Business:
2006 Registration Forms:

Mike Parenteau presented the 2006 registrations forms and asked the league directors to mark any changes they needed on the master form.  A discussion followed on procedures for handling forms and checks between leagues at registration.  

Board Directory:

Mike Parenteau passed out a directory for Board members on which any changes could be made.
Scheduling Software:
Mike Parenteau discussed the system used by Maple Grove Park & Rec for its scheduling for a company called Maximum Systems.  He suggested that we buy multiple licenses so that all directors can use the same system and for ease of coordination with Maple Grove Park & Rec.  

A motion to approve the purchase of multiple licenses of Maximum Systems scheduling software was made by:
Paul Sperl



Seconded By:
Gary Fena



Motion was voice approved unanimously

Adjournment



Motion to adjourn was made by Don Myhre


Seconded by Steve Larson 


Motion was voice approved unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 9:50 pm.

Submitted by,

Tim Murphy, OMGAA Secretary
